REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: DECEMBER 14, 2016

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGEW

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS /CITY ENGINEER @,

SUBJECT: NOTICE OF COMPLETION FOR THE JOINT FISCAL YEAR 2016-17
STREET RESURFACING PROJECT; NIB 16-03

On April 13, 2016, the City Council approved an agreement with the City of Westlake
Village in order to proceed with the 2016-17 Street Resurfacing Project as a joint
project. The agreement stated the two cities would pay for the work done in their
respective cities, with the exception of the mobilization costs which would be divided
evenly. The City of Westlake Village would oversee the advertising, bid award, and
contract administration portions of the project, with each city overseeing the
construction portions of the project within their respective boundaries.

On June 22, 2016, the City Council authorized the contract award for the annual street
resurfacing project to All American Asphalt, in the amount of $1,622,905.00. The
Agoura Hills’ portion of the work consisted of resurfacing the following:

Agoura Road - between Lewis Road and Hydepark Drive

Calle Robleda

Canwood Street - 700 feet west of Kanan Road

Laura La Plante Drive

Lewis Place

Lewis Road — between Agoura Road and Laura La Plante Drive
Renee Drive

Roadside Drive - between Kanan Road and Cornell Road

In addition to the streets mentioned above, eight (8) ADA curb ramps were constructed
within the project area, and two (2) bus pads were constructed near Agoura Road and
Calle Montecillo.

The total project cost for the work completed in Agoura Hills was $675,910.05. This
year's project was solely funded with special funds and no general funds. The City
Council allocated $375,000 of Prop. “C” Funds, $210,000 of Measure “R” Local Return
Funds, $61,000 of Surface Transportation Program Local (STP-L) Funds, and $40,000
of Rubberized Asphalt Concrete (RAC) Grant Funds, for a total of $686,000 to complete
the project.



The work was completed within budget, performed to the satisfaction of staff, and is
expected to serve the community well for many years to come.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council approve, and accept as complete, the
work of All American Asphalt for the Joint Fiscal Year 2016-17 Street Resurfacing
Project; NIB 16-03.



